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27th September 2019 - Term 3, Week 10 

WHAT’S COMING UP  

AT OHS 

TERM 4 - WEEK 1 

TERM 4 - WEEK 4 

TERM 4 - WEEK 5 

TERM 4 - WEEK 3 

TERM 4 - WEEK 2 

Monday 14th October - All students return 

Tuesday 15th October - Yr 12 2020 Information Night 

Wednesday 16th October - HSC Exams commence 

Thursday 17th October - Year 7 2020 Orientation Afternoon 

(Spring Hill and Spring Terrace) 

All week—HSC Exams continue 

Wednesday 23rd October - Yr 7 2020 Transition Day 1 

Thursday 24th October - Yr 7 2020 Transition Day 2 

All week—HSC Exams continue 

Wednesday 30th October - Yr 7 2020 Transition Day 3 

Thursday 31st October - Yr 7 2020 Transition Day 4 

All week - HSC Exams continue 

Friday 8th November - Yr 11  reports distributed 

Monday 11th November - HSC Exams continue 

Tuesday 12th November - HSC Exams finish 

Wednesday 13th November - OHS P&C Meeting 

Smiles all round! 

Our first Wellbeing Day was an absolute success with 

everyone enjoying the rides and great atmosphere at 

Orange High School.  

A massive thank you to everyone involved in making this 

day a huge success!  

Keep an eye out on Facebook and the Orange High 

School website for a heap more photos from                     

a fantastic day!!  
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Dear parents and members of our school community  

Welcome to the end of week 10 and the end of term 3. I can’t believe how fast this term has 

gone and what we, as a school have achieved. As I write this, our Wellbeing Day is beginning to 

gain traction with the first of our rides arriving on site for Thursday’s big day. I hope you were 

able to share some of the joy and happiness of this day with your children through                  

conversations and access to our social media platforms. By the time you read this fortnights 

newsletter, our Wellbeing Day will be over, our Year 12 students will have had their final       

graduation assembly and it will be school holidays for the next two weeks.  

Thank you for the ongoing support you provide our school and I hope you have a fantastic break 

if you get one with your children.  

We look forward to seeing all students on Monday 14th October.  

Year 11 Exams 

Our Year 11 students have now completed their final end of course exams and are ready to   

enter term 4 as HSC students. Well done to our Year 11 students on the manner in which you 

conducted yourselves over the past two weeks of exams.  

Year 12 

Our phenomenal Year 12 students wrapped up the end of their schooling with a week of        

activities aimed at bringing them together one final time to celebrate the last six years of their 

schooling. On Monday, Year 12 held their final assembly and handed numerous awards and 

thankyou’s to our teaching staff. Tuesday saw teams pitted against each other in our annual 

Year 12 Trivia Evening. Wednesday we started the day cooking breakfast for our Year 12        

students and they then headed off for a day of fun on their mystery bus tour. Travelling to Lake 

Canobolas, PCYC and the Mud Hut, our students participated in a range of team activities for the 

day. Thursday was our first ever Wellbeing Day and Friday, the final graduation assembly.  

Thank you to our Year 12 students for the joy you have bought to our lives over many years.       

A huge thankyou to the parents and carers for your support throughout the years and to my  

amazing staff for the dedication, care and compassion you have shown to our Year 12 students 

during their time at OHS. You will all be greatly missed and we look forward to seeing you for 

your HSC exams and then for your graduation in November.  

Staff V’s Students Annual Games 

Once again, the staff were too strong for our students in the annual games challenge which took 

place last week. We participated in Netball, Basketball, Touch Football and Volleyball with the 

staff convincing winners again in 2019.  

Middleton Fitness Centre Unveiled 

On Tuesday 17th September, staff and students of Orange High School dedicated the naming of 

the Middleton Fitness Centre in honour of Lynne Middleton, former teacher and mentor of OHS. 

Thank you for the lives you have changed and the positive impact you have made to tens of 

thousands of students and staff.  



Congratulations Mitchell Cooper 

Congratulations to our School Captain Mitchell Cooper on his achievement refereeing premier league games in Sydney for 

Football NSW. An amazing accolade for someone so young and to be a part of the next generation of professional referees is 

highly commendable.  

Canowindra League Tag Carnival 

Well done to our league tag girls who played in the Canowindra Gala day yesterday. Our junior team played so well all day and 

drew 2 of their games. Well done to our senior team for making finals, unfortunately they were knocked out going down           

1-0 to Molong. 

Ben Anderson – An Australian Champion Again 

Congratulations to Ben Anderson who was recently named Champion of Champions in the Australian Cycling Championships. 

Ben is the best 15 year old cyclist in the country, riding away with two gold and a silver medal. We are so proud of you Ben.  

Updated Enrolment Policy 

By now, you will be aware that the NSW Department of Education has updated its enrolment policy. There are a few updates to 

the existing policy which came into effect this term and will further come into effect from day 1 Term 4, 2019. As our school is 

now over its enrolment cap, we are unable to accept enrolments from families who are outside of the Orange High School 

drawing area. To find out where your local school is, you can go to the departments “School Finder” website                        

https://education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder.  

Boundaries exist for all NSW schools and all prospective families are encouraged to seek enrolment at their local school.         

For further information, please do not hesitate to contact our school on 63623444. 

Uniform Update 

We have recently advertised a new sports shirt which becomes uniform from Monday 14th October. We do not expect families 

to rush out and buy the new shirt. There will be a 12 month grace period to allow families the opportunity to purchase a new 

sports shirt. These are available at Orange Clothing Company and other clothing retailers in town.  

I have been advised that the “skorts” for those students who do not wish to wear skirts will be available in early Term 4 from 

our clothing suppliers. Please contact the clothing suppliers directly for further information.  

I look forward to seeing you all on Monday 14th October. Have a wonderful break and be safe. 

With my warmest regards 

Chad Bliss 

Principal  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder


Congratulations to Callan Arden who has been selected to 

represent the Central West Schools Rugby Union          

Barbarians team. This team has been selected by the   

Central West Rugby Union and comprises of students that 

attend a range of schools across our zone. 

This team will play a one off game against the touring 

Western Samoan National Schoolboys team. For some of 

our players this may be the only opportunity they have to 

play against an International team, so this will be a highly 

important milestone in their respective Rugby journey. 

The game will be played at the Bathurst Bulldogs Rugby 
Club on Saturday 28th September, 2019. Kick off for the 

game will be 2.00pm and traditional post game         
formalities will follow.  

This is a wonderful opportunity for all the players.     
The boys will be singing the Australian National Anthem 

and will also be facing the Western Samoan Siva Tau 
(their version of the Haka). 

Celebration Time!! 

Congratulations to Ben Anderson in Year 9.  

He recently competed in the National Junior Road Cycling Championships at the Gold Coast.  

Ben competed in 3 races in the Junior Under 15 age category, against 35 top class athletes. Races included a 10km Time Trial, 

37km Road Race (his favourite) and 20 minute (plus 2 lap) Criterium.  

Ben won the Silver Medal in the Time Trial and Gold Medals in the Road Race and Criterium.  

This is a huge achievement. Ben is now the fastest Under 15 Boys Cyclist in Australia.  

Ben was also awarded the Champion of Champions Award for his outstanding performance overall throughout the Junior 

Road Cycling Series.  

Orange High School is very proud of you Ben. Enjoy a well earned break before the Track Cycling Season begins next term. 



Recently the Year 10 Debating Team were             

announced the winners of the Premier's Debating 

Challenge for the Central West region. On Monday 

they competed against Concord High in the quarter 

final and won, taking them through to the semi    

final, which makes them one of the top Year 10 

Teams in the state! They will also be competing in 

the Dudley Cup Final against Kinross Wolaroi this 

Thursday night at the Ex-Services Club. 

 

 
OHS were lucky enough to receive a visit from 

Tech Girls Superheroes. They are trying to 
encourage more girls around NSW to engage 

with STEM as a subject at school or for a tertiary 
course. Forty students from Years 7-10 came to 

the workshop exploring entrepreneurial skill 
development and building confidence. In small 
groups the students created an app proposal in 

response to a problem that they identified. 



2019 Tom Kemp Shield Champions!!                                                                                             

The boys went through the tournament undefeated to be crowned Western region Champs. Well done lads. 

Well done to our league tag girls who played in the Canowindra Gala day yesterday. Our junior team played so well 

all day and drew 2 of their games. Well done to our senior team for making finals, unfortunately they were 

knocked out going down 1-0 to Molong. 



On Thursday 26th September the Year 10 debating team defeated Kinross Wolaroi High to become the winners of 

the Dudley Cup for 2019! They had the tough task of persuading the adjudicator that students do not have the right 

to take part in public protests during school hours. 

 

We have recently advertised a new sports shirt which becomes uniform from 

Monday 14th October. We do not expect families to rush out and buy the new 

shirt. There will be a 12 month grace period to allow families the opportunity to 

purchase a new sports shirt. These are available at Orange Clothing Company 

and other clothing retailers in town.  

I have been advised that the “skorts” for those students who do not wish to 

wear skirts will be available in early term 4 from our clothing suppliers.      

Please contact the clothing suppliers directly for further information.  

 



On Tuesday 17th September, staff and students of Orange High School dedicated the naming of the Middleton Fitness Centre 
in honor of Lynne Middleton, former teacher and mentor of OHS. 
Thank you for the lives you have changed and the positive impact you have made to tens of thousands of students and staff.  

Here is a thank you message from Mrs Middleton.  

Good afternoon, Chad & Tegan, 

The euphoria has settled somewhat & I can now sit and put down some thoughts that perhaps I should have spoken of on 
Tuesday. I would first like to offer my heartfelt thanks to you and the staff for the awesome honour bestowed on me with the 
naming of the Middleton Fitness Centre. 

I have been a teacher for two thirds of my life, two thirds of those at Orange High School. OHS gave me 26 yrs and so many 
opportunities 'to shine' - sports organiser, netball club coordinator, Advanced Skills Teacher status, Year Adviser, SRC            
Coordinator, Head Teacher Wellbeing. Many of those roles gave me access to community organisations and people, always 
with a view to promoting Orange High in some way. I am thankful that God has walked me in this journey, and has given me 
the skills and courage to meet each and every challenge. 

Over those years I have been fortunate to be mentored by brilliant and innovative people in the educational field, and I would 
like to think that others have benefited from my example as a result. I have encountered exceptional teachers and students 
alike who enrich our lives and continue to mould and shape our own thinking and practices. Many of these staff and students 
remain firm and dear friends even today. 

Experiencing Astley Cup for the first time in 1988 became a passion - and it still continues to be! One of our brilliant teachers 
remarked that: "Astley Cup is the heart of Orange High and our music is its soul." How true that might be as we approach     
100 years of Astley Cup celebration. 

I recently found a quote (about netball, of course!) which read: "Judge your success as a coach (or teacher) by the number of 
your players still in the game." That quote blew me away when I sat down and took note. Applying that to teaching, and     
looking back over the years, we have ex-students in the classrooms (check them out at OHS!), and executive staff in schools 
around NSW and interstate. There are corporate managers, one on Parliamentary staff, our first Indigenous student in 2001 to 
complete a university degree. . . .and the list goes on! Wow, Orange High is such an advocate for high achievers, and it has 
been a pleasure to witness those successes over the years. 

My husband, Michael, once an accomplished teacher himself, has supported me in my time at Orange High. Our three children 
and our daughter-in-law, all completed their secondary education at Orange High, and the next generation, 3 grandchildren, 
will also graduate from this school over the next 7 years. I could not be more proud than to see them embracing all the School 
has to offer in educational programs, sports, music and the arts, connections being made with staff, and lifelong friendships 
formed with their peers - at OHS and the other schools with which we have interaction. 

I am humbled that you should choose to put my name above the Fitness Centre doors, but incredibly honoured to be           
recognised for the contribution I was able to have made during my time at Orange High School. 

I wish you and the School every success in the years to come and to still be, perhaps, a part of that in some small way.       
Thank you, Chad, and your amazing and dedicated staff. 

Kindest Regards, 

Lynne Middleton 










